
Breeder Agreement for Ear Cropping 

Croswell Veterinary Services 

The purpose of this document is to demonstrate your understanding of an agreement made between 

yourself, the breeder, and our veterinary clinic “Croswell Veterinary Services.”  As demonstrated and 

agreed upon in the “Consent to Treat” document attached to this document, the ear cropping procedure 

is a procedure of cosmetically changing the appearance of your puppy/puppies.  There are no guaranties 

for satisfactory outcomes, there are health risk by choosing this elective procedure as severe as death 

from an anesthetic reaction, and there are always risks of improper healing and defective outcomes from 

this procedure, which is why having you, the breeder, to do this procedure is of paramount importance 

to your buyers and the breed overall.   

By signing this document, you are agreeing that you will keep the puppies in your possession under your 

direct 24 hour care and supervision until the ears are completely healed, which usually takes between 

10-14 days following our cropping surgical procedure or longer if we deem necessary to have a 

successful outcome.   You understand that we will not respond to your puppy buyer/client, as we have 

performed NO SURGERY for them, only a procedure for you.  You also understand that we will fire you as 

a client for any future services if you do not comply with this agreement.  You will also be responsible for 

any follow up care for your puppies until their ears are standing erect, upright, and perfect to the breed 

standard.   

 

By Croswell Veterinary Services providing you a significant breeder discount on each puppy we crop for 

you, we are relying on you to provide the stringent and very important aftercare to your puppies and 

your clients until the ears are completely healed and standing.    

 

If you  wish to leave the aftercare and follow-up communication between the clients and our clinic, there 

will be a fee of $450 (Cash only as a method of payment) per puppy, and we will gladly waive your 

breeder discount.  In this situation, although we recommend against it (and we will explain this to your 

buyer), the puppy can go to its new owners house the day following the ear cropping procedure if the 

puppy is properly vaccinated and the owner is in direct contact with us and aware of our explicit 

aftercare protocol as published on our website “croswellvet.com”.   

 

Do you understand and agree with our requirements as printed above?  

____________________________ Signature  

____________________________ Print 

____________________________ Date 

Thank you for your understanding and commitment to be a responsible breeder and an outstanding 

client. 

 


